
1 

A Letter from the Pastor 

Dear All: 

Blessed are those who trust in the Lord, whose trust is the Lord.  
They shall be like a tree planted by water, sending out its roots by 
the stream. 

Jeremiah 17:7-8  

One of the things I have been doing since arriving is to read your Narrative 
Transition Mission Study. In this study, Carson Mouser writes that WPC’s history 
is an interplay of change and transition - often mirroring the change and 
transitions of the Webster community and the larger world. He says: 

“However, adapting to the unfamiliar environment did not mean giving up 
their trust in God or commitment to each other nor their meaningful 
practices of faith. It meant reclaiming them and expanding ministries both 
within the congregation and ministries outward to the local community and 
global community.” 

Notice the three parts: Trust in God; Commitment to each other; Meaningful 
practices of faith. Carson then goes on to use the words resilience, tenacity, 
and commitment. Why did these words stick out to me…because you couldn’t 
have this type of resilience, tenacity, and commitment if you weren’t “rooted.”  
Webster Presbyterian Church is “rooted” in Christ. You have put your “trust in 
God.” Your faith in God gives you your resilience. Your commitment to be a 
follower of Jesus Christ “roots” or grounds you. And you show resiliency in 
your continued living and sharing the love of God which is affirmed by your 
“welcoming all” statement.   

Pictures tell stories like the banner called the “Tree of Life.” Ruth Arthur, Meg 
Marsh, Nancy Carr, Mary Ellen Pacocha, Karen Noske, Jean Maier, Stephanie 
Lux, and Lindsey Hall all worked on the “tree.” They started in Genesis in the 
Garden - God’s creation and with God’s created order. In other words, God is 
King. They included a serpent. The serpent reminds us of our ability to make 
choices - in this case, one path that chooses not to follow God’s instruction - 
but rather, to create one’s own path separate from God. I find it interesting 
that the serpent is on the edge of the hanging branch as if falling off. The 
Burning Bush is a reference to Moses. I am reminded of Moses’ last speech to 
the Israelites before they passed over into the Promised Land…which included 
him stressing to the Israelites that they must believe and be willing to walk in 
God’s way which includes God’s statutes and God’s commandments. The 
Crown of Thorns reminds us of Jesus' death, and the butterflies - a sign of the 
Resurrection. This represents the heart of your faith. You’ll also find the Vine 
and the Branches and the Fruits of the Spirit. These speak to your connection 
to God through Jesus and of the ongoing work of the Holy Spirit in the 
church’s life. 
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Join us Sunday Mornings at 9:30  
in the Sanctuary or on Live-stream. 

YouTube: https:www.youtube.com/channel/UCzM5-

thYxua2HQSPF6P71wA 

Facebook:   http://facebook.com/Websterpres/ 

ALL  ARE  WELCOME. 

Cheers to the skiers, sledders, bobsledders, skaters, and snowman 
builders. February has come and gone and it was indeed a bonus 
year for people who love the snow.  And thanks to the plowers, 
shovelers, and salt spreaders who kept our roads open for all of us. 
We made it through another month of “old fashioned winter”, the 
first in quite a few years. 

It was a banner month for all of us at Webster Presbyterian Church. 
Pastor Susan Frost has joined us as our Stated Supply Pastor and is 
busy getting to know our church and all our people. We are excited 
and grateful to recognize the hard work of that committee and 
especially Todd Fargo and Heather Hewlett who spearheaded this all
-important search. And we thank God for His work. Without His 
backup and His love, this joyful result would not and could not have 
happened. 

Presently, our PNC is also at work searching for a new installed 
Pastor to answer the call. They have met several times already to 
work through the preliminary objectives needed to smooth the way. 
Please continue to pray for them as they trek this difficult and 
challenging journey of faith and exploration. They are an amazing 
group and God is with them all the way. 

March brings back a potluck dinner and a Talent Show. The protein 
part of the meal will be provided and we can do all the rest. Sign up 
in the Narthex to indicate how many will be coming and what you 
plan to share. The Talent Show will follow; please sign up in the 
Narthex for this too. It’s a great time to have fun - all acts are 
welcome whether singing, dancing, instrumentals, comedy, or 
juggling, if you can do it, we will applaud you.  

Our 200-year celebration planning goes on; the committee has 
amazing things planned. Please mark your calendars for September 
21st. Feel free to comment, suggest, offer to help, contribute 
memorabilia, offer to help, spread the word, offer to help. This is 
such a special time for our church. 

Adult Ed continues to wow us with timely and thought-provoking 
second-hour programs; Spiritual Nurture has prayerful, caring plans 
to help make our worship services more wonderful for all of us. 
Heart and Hand never stops giving. Our Mission Committee is 
sharing our gifts with our brothers from all over the world. We have 
so many wonderful, caring, giving people here in this place.  

With prayers and blessings, your friends and neighbors from Session 
also continue with a very new, somewhat stumbling clerk. But…we 
got this everybody. And please stay warm. 

Kathy Barbehenn, Clerk of Session 

A Note from Session 

A Letter from the Pastor, cont. 

In my study Bible, it says that the 
words “tree planted by water” is 
imagery used by Jeremiah suggest-
ing the “tree of life” which can be 
associated with “wisdom.” It goes 
on to say that for the sages who 
wrote wisdom literature, wisdom is 
the ability to perceive the order of 
God in creation, the intelligence to 
act in accordance with God’s order, 
and moral behavior that leads to 
well-being.1 Thus, the “Tree of Life” 
Banner is “wisdom literature.” It 
perceives the order of God in crea-
tion; it encourages us to act in ac-
cordance with God’s order—unlike 
the serpent who is ready to drop 
out of the picture—and it stresses 
moral behavior—by being connect-
ed to Christ and by growing our 
faith and in so doing “acting” out 
the Fruits of the Spirit- love, joy, 
peace, patience, kindness, good-
ness, faithfulness, gentleness, and 
self-control. This is WPC and I am 
proud to be asked to walk along-
side you during this time-yet anoth-
er change and transition in our 
church community. Thank you for 
the opportunity.    

In Christ,  

Susan 
1 Leo G. Perdue, “Jeremiah,” in The HarperCollins 
Study Bible, Harold Attridge, general editor (New 

York: HarperCollins Publishers, 2006), 1029. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzM5-thYxua2HQSPF6P71wA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzM5-thYxua2HQSPF6P71wA
http://facebook.com/Websterpres/
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The Trustees ask that everyone use extra care when walking in the 
parking lot and on the sidewalks. With the heavy snow and the rock 
salt shortage, conditions can deteriorate quickly. We may 
experience more icy conditions than we have seen in the past. Our 
snowplow contractor, as well as most others in the county, has 
been forced to limit salting in order to maintain an adequate supply 
for the rest of the season. We ask that you take the following 
measures until this cold and snow subsides: 

• Slow down – drive slow, walk slow; baby steps work well. 

• Wear appropriate footwear – low heels, good 
tread, good traction. 

• Pay attention to conditions around you; slippery 
spots form quickly in the frigid temperatures. 

• When in doubt, walk like a penguin. 

We have been busy fixing areas around the church - 
small repairs here and there to keep the building 
going. We have made some minor plumbing and 
lighting repairs. We continually survey the building for issues and 
make repairs as needed. We have identified some small roof repairs 
that need to be completed near the Chapel. Fortunately, these 
repairs can wait for warmer weather.   

Keep an eye out for our spring workday in early May. If you see 
something that looks like a good project for us to tackle, please see 
one of the Trustees. 

Lastly, we want to remind everyone to use lids on your beverage 
cups & mugs when entering the Sanctuary to prevent spills. While 
spills happen, we would like to minimize them to preserve the 
carpet and keep the Sanctuary a welcoming place for the 
congregation.  

Trustees’ Corner 

Deacons’ Doings 

The Deacons hope that the coffee and cocoa have been warming 
you up on these cold Sunday mornings! Please be sure to put a lid on 
your beverage if you plan to bring it into the Sanctuary with you.  

Easter Flower Sale 
The Deacons will soon be taking orders for Easter flowers that will 
be used to decorate the Sanctuary on Easter morning. A single Lily 
($18.00), Tulips ($14.00), Hyacinths ($14.00) and Azaleas ($29.75) will 
be available. Orders may be placed by signing up in the Narthex on 
March 30th, April 6th and 13th, or by calling the church office. 
Payment can be cash or check made out to Presbyterian Women 
(PWC) with “flowers” on the memo line. 

Food Barrel 
Webster HOPE is so appreciative of our congregation's donations. 
It's a challenging season for many in our local community, and your 
donations of the following items would make a measurable 
difference: ground coffee, cooking oil, Albacore tuna, sugar, 
brownie mix, ketchup, mayonnaise, salad dressing, canned corn, 
jarred spaghetti sauce, laundry detergent, dish soap, shampoo, 
conditioner, bar soap, deodorant, and toothpaste.  Thank you! 

Pot Luck Dinner and 
Talent Show 

Join us on March 22nd at 4:30 pm for the 
WPC Potluck Dinner and Talent Show. 
Everyone is welcome! Sign up in the 
Narthex by March 9th with a dish to pass 
and to reserve your place at dinner. There 
is an additional sign up sheet for the 
talent show. Don't be shy, come show us 
your talent! If you have any questions, see 
Laura Oliver or Beth Algase or email Laura 
at loliver421@gmail.com. 

 

Palm Sunday Brunch 
The ladies of Rachel Circle invite you to a 
Palm Sunday Bruch on April 13th following 
the worship service.  

Join us for a time of fellowship and 
celebration. All food and beverages will 
be provided. There will be craft activities 
for the kids. Please sign up in the Narthex 
if you are able to come. 

Women’s Circles 
Naomi Circle will meet on March 12th at 
noon for lunch at Flahery’s. 

King Circle will meet on March 13th at 
10:00 am in Room 5 where Heart and 
Hand fabrics are stored. Our program 
will be “Quilting with Tina”. 

Rachel Circle will meet on Monday,  
March 31st at 6:30 pm for a Hymn Sing 
and Fellowship.  

. 

Youth Sunday School 
Youth in grades 6th - 12th can attend 
Sunday School on the 2nd and 3rd 
Sundays of the month. (March 9th and 
16th) 

Join us in the Youth 
Room following the 
Children’s message 
during the worship 
service. 

mailto:loliver421@gmail.com
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Contact Us 
Regular office hours are on Tuesday, 
Wednesday, and Thursday from 9:00 am 
till 3:00 pm.  

Office phone: 585-265-9700 

Office email: office@websterpres.org 

Church website: www.websterpres.org 

Pastor Susan’s church email is: 
    sfrost@websterpres.org 

Reflecting on          Years 200 
Sharing Memories     by Gayl Galen 

I became part of Webster Presbyterian Church in 1959 when I was 
baptized at the Main Street church by Rev. Roger Smith and my 
grandfather, Rev. Tom Jones. My father was the church school 
superintendent for many years, so you can imagine the many hours 
we spent there.  I guess I am following in his footsteps.  I thought it 
was cool that my parents had a key to the church and I loved 
hanging out in my dad’s office. One of the original tables used in one 
of the Sunday School classrooms is still being used in our church 
nursery today. 

The social hall and kitchen were in the basement of the church 
where all of the family pot-luck suppers were held. Those were 
always a highlight and just about everyone from the congregation 
attended. Fellowship activities were an important part of our 
church. 

I sang in the children’s choir.  We wore white paper collars with red 
bows when we sang in worship.  We had to be VERY careful to not 
rip them while waiting to sing.  When we sang, we stood in the choir 
loft which made us feel very important. 

There was a staircase leading up to the old bell tower. It had been 
destroyed in a fire many years before. No one was allowed to go up 
those stairs, but with my dad busy in his Sunday School office and 
my mom probably busy running at least one committee meeting, my 
sister and I decided to investigate. I remember being very 
disappointed that there was nothing at the top but a locked door.  
We made it to the top and back without being seen and considered 
the adventure disappointing, but still a success because we didn’t 
get caught. 

Above all else, what I remember most growing up at WPC was the 
feeling of having a church family and the friendships we made over 
the years, friendships I still have today because of my times in youth 
group, work camps, church picnics, and fellowship activities. 200 
years later we are still a church family. Time doesn’t change 
everything. 

          Heart and Hand  

In support of the 200th anniversary 
committee, we are beginning to develop 
plans for a celebration banner for the 
church.  This will be the third banner that 
the quilting branch of Heart and Hand 
has worked on this year. The first one 
“All Come, Follow Me” was in place on 
February 16th, it invites “All” to join Jesus 
and God above. We hope that the 
second one will be completed for Easter.  

For more information about the 200th 
celebration keep an eye on the 
committee’s interesting Pathway section 
called “Reflecting on 200 Years” 
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Bell Choir Rehearsals 
March Schedule 

Family Bells:  
 Sundays in the Sanctuary at 10:45 am 
  March 9th and 16th 

Glory Bells:  
 Thursdays in the Sanctuary at 9:00 am 
  March 6th, 13th, 20th, and 27th 

Alleluia Bells:  
 Thursdays in the Sanctuary at 6:00 pm 
  March 6th, 13th, 20th, and 27th  

 

 

The APRIL Pathway  
deadline is MARCH 20th 

Email articles to 
jchippero@websterpres.org and 

ghubbard@websterpres 

Women’s Bible Study 
Easter joy is coming, but we need the 6 
weeks of Lent to reflect and prepare to 
fully grasp its gift. 

The weeks of Lent for the WOMEN’S 
BIBLE STUDY will be based on N.T. 
Wright’s book Surprised by Hope / 
Rethinking Heaven, the Resurrection, and 
the Mission of the Church. The discussion 
will touch on hope, resurrection, Easter, 
Jesus, heaven and the new creation, 
salvation, and paradise. These are 
“weighty” topics, but Wright’s book is 
deep in Biblical history, theology, and 
Scripture. We will journey through Lent 
and beyond. All are welcome to join us 
on Tuesday mornings in Room 9/10 at 

Recent Extra Donations 
As a result of your generous pledges and extra gifts to Mission, we 
were blessed to be able to make the following donations that are in 
addition to our budget:  

From Special Mission Gifts: $1000 to Presbyterian Disaster Assistance 
for California wildfires relief, $500 to ROCMaidan for medical supplies 
for Ukraine, and $500 for twin bed sheets and blankets for an urgent 
need at Open Door Mission during the extreme cold and snowy 
weather. 

From Discretionary Mission Budget: $500 for Church World Service 
for California wildfires relief 

One Great Hour of Sharing Special Offering 
This is a heads-up that we will be collecting for this annual special 
PCUSA offering from March 23rd until Easter (April 20th). Special 
envelopes will be in the chair racks during that time. About 1/3 of this 
offering goes to Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, 1/3 to the 
Presbyterian Hunger Program, and 1/3 to the Self Development of 
People to combat racism, poverty, oppression, etc.. Watch for more 
information in the bulletins starting in mid-March and in the April 
Pathway. 

Mission Bulletin Board in Narthex 
When you have a chance, please stop at the Mission section of the 
bulletin board in the Narthex to read some of the very special thank 
you notes we have received from many of the recipients of our 
donations. 

Blanket Sunday Appeal 
The Mission Committee is pleased to report that the Blanket Sunday 
appeal, which was completed on February 16th, resulted in $1450 
being contributed! This is an increase over what was contributed in 
last year’s appeal. These donations will be used to provide blankets 
and other necessities to needy people all around the world through 
Church World Services. Thank you to the congregation and praise to 
our Lord.   

Adopt-A-Highway Coordinator 
Our twice-per-year Adopt-a-Highway mission activity needs a new 
coordinator or coordinators. This is an activity WPC has conducted 
for more than a decade with many of us having been a part of prior 
clean-ups. The great majority of participants have found this to be an 
enjoyable and worthwhile endeavor, with neighborhood 
appreciation readily apparent. It will be unfortunate if this ministry 
comes to an end due to the lack of a new coordinator. For questions 
on what this would involve or to volunteer, contact Mark Pipal at 
pipalmw@yahoo.com  or 585-690-7217.   

Mission Update 

mailto:pipalmw@yahoo.com
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One in Christ 
ONE in Christ Purpose:  

To support our LGBTQIA+ siblings as we 
continue to foster an inclusive and 
compassionate community, rooted in 
faith, through education and advocacy. 

“In December of 2019, I finally came out 
to the world as a transgender woman! 

My name is Jaime Lustig and I use female 
pronouns (she/her/hers), so please use 
those to refer to me as well.” 

Jaime will be joining us as ONE in 
Christ’s guest speaker for Adult Ed on 
March 2, 2025, at 10:45 AM in the 
Sanctuary, sharing her insight and 
experience on how we can create a safe 
space free of judgments, where people 
can honestly communicate with each 
other, educate one another, and ask any 
and all questions. Jaime is a certified 
school and district leader in NYS, 
employed by the RCSD as director of 
External Special Education. She has 
expertise in educational leadership (K-12 
and Special Education), autism spectrum 
disorders, school strategic planning, 
social-emotional learning, behavioral 
supports, and trauma-informed schools. 
She is also an adept fundraiser, program 
developer, and former professional 
musician, as well as a wife and mom. 

We live in an ever-diversifying society and 
in order to be more supportive and 
aware of different identities, 
perspectives, and experiences, we must 
pursue (and provide) opportunities to 
learn about different identities, 
perspectives, and experiences-
particularly ones that are stigmatized, 
marginalized, and largely silenced. 

Please join us as Jaime shares her 
thoughts on what “Welcoming All,” 
“Come as You Are,” and “Love Your 
Neighbor” should sound like, look like, 
and feel like in our community. Please 
submit any questions you have for Jaime 
to a ONE in Christ Committee member: 

Sandi Blakey, Shirley 
Crane, Lee Ann Daigle, 
Barb Hach, John 
Kubiniec, Abbey Mayer, 
and Alissa Mayer. 

Adult Ed classes begin at 10:45 am and are in Room 9/10  
unless otherwise indicated. 

March 2 ONE in Christ presents guest speaker, Jaime Lustig 
 10:45 in the Sanctuary   
 See the ONE in Christ article on this page for details. 

Lenten meetings will center once more with discussions on chapters 
from Into the Mess by Debi Thomas. The theme will be Passion or 
Holy Week beginning with the Palm Sunday story of Jesus.   

March 9 “My Broken Hosanna” – John 12:12 
                “Do You Know?” – John 13:3-15 

March 16  “A Crucified God” – Matthew 27 

March 23  “Father, Forgive Them” – Luke 23: 32-37 

March 30  “Today with Me” – Luke 23:39-43 
                  “It Happens in the Dark” – John 20:1-18 

Please join the group in Room 9/10 to deepen your Lenten 
experience and prepare more fully for the glorious Easter message. 

Worship and Music 

Sing to him, sing praises to him;  
tell of all his wonderful works.  

Psalm 105:2 

The Worship and Music committee would like to take this 

opportunity to welcome Reverend Susan Frost! We look forward to 

working with Susan to make the worship experience here at WPC a 

special time for all who come through our doors (or join us virtually!) 

We are excited for this new beginning and invite you to come 

worship with us on Sunday mornings. 

Lent begins with Ash Wednesday on March 5th. Join us for worship 

and communion in the Sanctuary at 7:00 pm. Several articles in this 

Pathway highlight ways to make your Lenten season meaningful. 

Keep an eye on bulletin announcements, Facebook, Instagram, and 

our website to keep up-to-date on everything that is happening 

during the weeks leading up to Easter.  

The next concert in our Organ Concert Series will be on Sunday 

afternoon, March 23rd at 3:00. This is Kat’s last year at the Eastman 

School of Music and the selections Kat will share with us will be 

those she will be performing at her upcoming senior recital at Christ 

Church. Come and support Kat as she performs her final recital at 

WPC. We have been blessed with her musical talents and this organ 

recital offers a repertoire not heard during worship. The concert is 

open to all and free of charge. Bring your friends and neighbors!  

Glory in his holy name; let the hearts of those  
who seek the Lord rejoice.  

Psalm 105:3 

Learning for a Lifetime 
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Dear Friends in Christ, the following was shared with SNC by one of 
our own and we are sharing it with you: 

Hopi Indian leader, White Eagle, commented on the situation we    
are in: 

“This moment that mankind is experiencing now can be seen as 
either a door or a hole. The decision to fall into the hole or go 
through the door is yours. If you absorb information 24 hours a day, 
with negative energy, constantly nervous, and pessimistic, you will 
fall into this hole. But if you take the opportunity to look at yourself, 
use the time to rethink life and death, to care for yourself and 
others, you are walking through the portal. Keep your home, keep 
your body safe. Connect with your spiritual home. When you take 
care of yourself, you take care of everyone else. Don't 
underestimate the spiritual dimension of this crisis. Take the 
perspective of an eagle that sees everything from above with a 
broader perspective. There is a social issue in this crisis but also a 
spiritual issue. They both go hand in hand. Without the social 
dimension, we fall into bigotry. Without the spiritual dimension, we 
perish in pessimism and meaninglessness. Are you ready to pass this 
crisis? Pack your toolbox and use all the tools at your disposal. Learn 
the resistance from the example of the Indian and African people: 
We are and still are being threatened by extinction. But we never 
stopped singing, dancing, building bonfires, and having joy. Don't 
feel guilty for feeling happy in these difficult times. It doesn't help at 
all to be sad or angry. Resistance is resistance through joy! You have 
every right to be strong and positive. And there's no other way to do 
this than by adopting a beautiful, cheerful, and empathetic attitude. 
This has nothing to do with alienation (ignorance of the world) - it's 
a resistance strategy. When we enter the door, we are given a new 
worldview because we have faced our fears and overcome 
adversity. That's all you can do now: 

• Seek solace in the storm 

• Keep calm, pray daily 

• Make it a habit to meet the Holy everywhere, every day. 

• Show resistance through art, joy, trust, and love.” 

In this spirit, we invite you to share your stories of salt and light, 
following the theme we proposed in February (Matthew 5:13-16). 
Tell about a time when “…a different way of seeing the world leads 
to a different way of being in the world” (Brian McLaren). Perhaps 
you were changed through a simple comment that someone made 
to you, or you experienced something that touched you deeply. 
Please reach out to any of us on SNC: Bob Blakey, Nancy Duquette, 
or Barb Hach to submit your story. Thank you! 

 

On Ash Wednesday, March 5th,  

our floor Labyrinth will again be available to walk  

with Taize music in the background,  

before or after our evening worship service.  

Please join us. 

 
Spiritual Nurture 

Memory Verse 
Again Jesus spoke to them saying,  

“I am the light of the world.  
Whoever follows me  

will  never walk in darkness  
but will have the light of life.” 

John 8:12 

March Lectionary Readings 
March 2 
Old Testament Exodus 34:29-35 
Psalm Psalm 99 
New Testament II Corinthians 3:12-4:2 
Gospel Luke 9:28-43a 

March 5 
Old Testament Joel 2:1-2, 12-17 
Psalm Psalm 51:1-17 
New Testament II Corinthians 5:20b-    
     6:10 
Gospel Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21 

March 9 
Old Testament Deuteronomy 26:1-11 
Psalm Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16 
New Testament Romans 10:8b-13 
Gospel Luke 4:1-13 

March 16 
Old Testament  Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18 
Psalm Psalm 27 
New Testament Philippians 3:17-4:1 
Gospel Luke 13:31-35 

March 23 
Old Testament Isaiah 55:1-9 
Psalm Psalm 63:1-8 
New Testament I Corinthians  10:1-13 
Gospel Luke 13:1-9 

March 30 

Old Testament Joshua 5:9-12 
Psalm Psalm 32 
New Testament II Corinthians  5:16-21 
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Shine - Church School News 
For the month of March, we will be talking about 
our families. No two families are alike. The Bible is 
filled with stories of real people and certainly 
reflects that truth. Our Bible lessons this month will 
teach children that God wants family members to 

care for each other.  Helping the kids to remember that all families 
are different, all families disagree and that all families stick together 
and love one another through good times and tough times.  God 
offers unconditional love to each and every one of us. 

March 2: Crafts and Games with Mrs. Galen 
 We will return to worship for Communion 

March 9: Bells and Chimes with Mrs. Anderson 

March 16: Bible Lesson – Family members care for each other. 
 Abram shares the land with Lot  (Genesis 12:1-12) 

March 23: Bible Lesson – God loves us no matter what. 
 A father welcomes his son home. (Luke 15:11-32) 

March 30: Mission Outreach Project 

Church Family News 
In January we prayed for: 
   John Brocker and Linda Penkalski 

We are sad to note the passing of: 
   Jack Thomas on February 26 
 
We celebrate the birth of: 
   Briella Kennedy Galen, daughter of  
   Ken & Rebecca Galen and  
   granddaughter of Gayl Galen 
 
Mailing Address Change: 
   Please send any mail for Carol and Bud 
   Saylor in care of their son, Jeff. 

Jeff Saylor 
40 Enwright Dr. 
Fairport, NY 14450 

Library News 
On these cold winter days, what is better than 
curling up with a book? The church library has 
much to offer; we’re sure you’ll find something 
you’ll like. There is a display of Easter and Lent 
books and a few new items. 

Fiction books: 

The Stranger in the Lifeboat by Mitch Albom   A group of people 
on a lifeboat pull a man out of the water who claims to be The 
Lord. What would we do if we called for God’s help and he 
appeared? 

Counting Miracles by Nicholas Sparks   A multigenerational story 
about faith, love, and finding where we belong. 

New and Selected Poems V.1 by Mary Oliver 

Christian books of living, study, and prayer: 

Serviceberry: Abundance and Reciprocity in the Natural World by 
Robin Wall Kimmerer   A book about gratitude, reciprocity, and 
community, based on the lessons of the natural world and 
Native Americans 

A Million Little Miracles by Mark Batterson   There are miracles 
around us daily, do we notice them? Batterson says God Is 
bigger than we think, God is closer than we realize and  
God is better than we imagine.  

Church of the Wild: How Nature Invites Us into the Sacred by 
Victoria Loorz   Feeling unsatisfied with her current church and 
faith, she looks to our suffering earth and finds her faith and 
church there. 

Every Good Endeavor by Timothy Keller  The Christian view of 
work - we work to serve others, not ourselves - can provide the 
foundation of a thriving professional and balanced personal life. 

The Lives We Actually Have; 100 Blessings for Imperfect Days by 
Kate Bowler and Jessica Richie   Warm and witty blessings about 
good days, bad days, and ordinary days. 

Book Review 
I just finished a newly arrived, lovely 
book in our library, The Serviceberry: 
Abundance and Reciprocity in the Natural 
World by Robin Wall Kimmerer. It is 
based on the author’s experience of 
harvesting Serviceberries alongside the 
birds. The natural world is based on 
interconnectedness and gratitude. Our 
economy and relationships are based on 
competition and hoarding, rather than 
on sharing and protecting Mother Earth 
from harm. All flourishing is mutual. It is 
an uplifting theme on our need for 
community with each other and all life 
on the Earth and I highly recommend it! 

Take time to browse the material in the 
library. It is a rich resource. Thank you, 
Jean Maier, for all the time and care you 
put into maintaining the library. 

Karen Stoddard  


